
POINT COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Minutes of Point Community Council 

Held on 30th September 2024 in PST Offices at 7 p.m. 
 
Present: 
Jim Allan, Chairman, Jacqueline Jackson, Secretary. Ken MacLennan, Alex John 
Murray, Emelin Collier Donald Macritchie 
 
Also in attendance: 
Committee from Bayble Playpark & DJ Macsween PST  
 
Apologies: Ian Macaskill 
                     Gayle Taylor 
 
Declaration of Interest: 
None 
 
At this point Chair opened to meeting to Bayble Playpark Committee 
The new playpark committee informed the meeting that they are progressing 
well with their plans for the playpark. 
The are trying to organise the transfer of the original bank account or at least 
open a new bank account.  They were informed that as soon as their account  
is opened, and information regarding new committee members is sent to the 
Secretary, PCC will transfer the funds being held to their account.   
They advised the Committee their concern re the condition of the complete 
areas of the park, and are currently seeking quote for a massive clean up and 
maintenance of the ground.  Chair advised them to go ahead and get quote for 
all the work, and if the bank account was not active, to pass the invoice to PCC 
for payment.  Chair confirmed that any correspondence from the previous 
Committee could be passed on to the new Committee.   
Bayble Playpark Committee left the meeting. 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting: 
Approved  
 
Matters Arising: 
No reply from HHP regarding the upkeep of Seaview Playpark. 
 
Treasurers Report: 



Bayble Playpark - £2813.47 
Seaview Playpark - £4250.00 
Shulishader - £1181.47 
PCC £7,951.74 
Treasurer advised £500 had been transferred into our account from CNES and 
has been asked to find out the reason for this payment. 
 
Refuse Bins 
This will be carried over to the next meeting. 
 
Bus Shelters 
Chair advised that two in Garrabost are 95% complete and they are about to 
start one in Macsween Drive. 
 
Playparks 
A letter was read from Zurich Insurance highlighting the problem with 
insurance for Shulishader Play Park –  
DJ Macsween suggested that the Committee contact Aros an Rhuba asking for 
their assistance.  Secretary to contact them. 
 
Braighe Planning 
The application was supposed to be granted this month for the original plan - 
Aiginish Grazing Committee not in agreement. 
DJ advised that Paths for All have been in touch and they have a membrane 
that can be placed on top of the grass which is suitable for light traffic.  
He will be in touch with the Aiginish Grazing Committee with a sample of this 
material. 
The Planning Committee meeting has been deferred until December. 
 
Correspondence: 
None. 
 
A O C B 

Ken attended the recent Climate Hub Conference in An Lantair Various 
agencies were involved and Ken will send a link to the Committee. 
Hi Viz jackets.  Once clarification of the money paid into Committee’s account 
this will be dealt with either with local councillors or separate funding.  Jim will 
follow up.  
 
Dates of Next Meeting 



28th October 2024 at 7 p.m. in PST Offices. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 


